
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

December 2, 2014 
  
  
Morris Woodruff  
Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
200 Madison Street, Suite 100  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360  
  
Dear Mr. Woodruff:  
  
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas 
Service: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 9th Revised Sheet No. 79  8th Revised Sheet No. 79  
 10th Revised Sheet No. 80  9th Revised Sheet No. 80   
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 85  2nd Revised Sheet No. 85   
  

These tariff sheets are being issued December 2, 2014 to become effective on and after January 1, 2015.   
 
The Company is proposing minor changes to the tariffs for the Natural Gas Home Equipment and Building Shell 
Measure Rebate Programs, including: 
 

1. Clarifying the definition of Qualified Auditor; 
2. Adding a definition for Air Changes per Hour; 
3. Clarifying the Availability section; 
4. Updating Efficiency Requirements for Residential Furnaces; and 
5. Extending the Term through December 31, 2015 

 
These proposed changes have been discussed with the program stakeholders, including the Missouri Public 
Service Commission Staff, the Office of the Public Counsel, and the Department of Energy and all have 
indicated that they have no opposition to the changes proposed in this filing. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
  
Wendy K. Tatro  
  
Wendy K. Tatro  
Director & Assistant General Counsel 
 


